NOV 12 2015

Colden Environmental Board Meeting

TOWN CLERKS OFFICE

April 7, 2015 Minutes

EB Members

Linda Antowiak, Craig Bouquin, Ellen Eigenbrod, Deborah Jusiak,

Present:

and Deborah Pasco

Others Present:

Bruce and Kim Zehnder

Linda Antowiak called the April 7, 2015 Environmental Board Meeting to order at 7:05 PM in the courtroom at the Colden Town Hall.

I. Chairperson

The Environmental Board agreed that Linda Antowiak and Craig Bouquin will share the Chairperson position.

II. February Minutes

The Environmental Board approved the February minutes and all were in favor.

III. Zehnder – SUP

Bruce and Kim Zehnder would like to obtain a Special Use Permit (SUP) for building onto their ski shop. The addition will be at the rear of their existing shop. This will allow more space for storage.

The SEQR was approved by the Environmental Board, motioned made by Craig and all were in favor. A signed copy will be sent to Mr. and Mrs. Zehnder and the approval will be submitted to the Colden Town Board.

IV. Carl's Trucking - SUP

Carl would like to obtain a Special Use Permit (SUP) for obtaining vehicle storage area adjacent to his property. The Environmental Board requires Carl to have a lease or a non-transfer easement that will remain with the land (previously motioned by the Planning Board).

The SEQR was approved by the Environmental Board, motioned made by Linda and all were in favor. A signed copy will be sent to Carl and the approval will be submitted to the Colden Town Board.

V. Kennel Verses Additional Dog

The Environmental Board discussed the outcome regarding a resident that wanted to add an additional dog to their home. The Board would like to have the definitions changed for the use of a kennel if a resident would like to have an additional dog added to their home and not run as a kennel business.

IX. Other Matters

Deb J. discussed her experience from previous meetings that she has attended and would like to see the Town of Colden apply for applicable Grants that are offered. Deb will contact Ronald Fraser for guidance on how to get the Town of Colden involved.

Linda motioned to adjourn at 8:05 PM, all were in favor. Motioned approved.

Submitted by: Crystal Barrett